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TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES

June 4, 2001
This meeting of the Malabar Town Council was held at the Town Hall at 2725 Malabar Road.

ROLL CALL:

MAYOR/CHAIR:

PHILLIP CREWS




VICE-CHAIR:

CHARLENE HORTON  




COUNCIL MEMBERS:
TOM ESCHENBERG








HENRY DEKKER, excused 

NANCY TINIO-BORTON








STEVE RIVET




ADMINISTRATOR:

WILLIAM HALL 




ATTORNEY:


RICK TORPY, excused 




DEPUTY CLERK:

DEBBY FRANKLIN

Also present were Jim Phelps, Building Official, and Chuck McClelland, Fire Chief.

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by the Mayor.  Prayer and pledge were lead by Ms. Horton.
ADDITIONS AND DELETIONS TO AGENDA:

None.

CONSENT AGENDA:

MOTION:  Eschenberg/Horton to approve.

VOTE:  All aye.

REPORTS:

ATTORNEY:  Called to say he would be late if he made it at all.

ADMINISTRATOR:  Reported that Dr. Leedy is building a medical office at Weber and Malabar Roads and that staff and Planning & Zoning have reviewed the plans and approve.  He recommends that Council approve this.

Staff and P&Z have also approved the cell tower at the Fire Station and he recommends Council approve the conditional use.  This tower will benefit the Fire Department and bring in revenue.  

Regarding the request to vacate ROW within the Malabar Scrub, he has had a subsequent meeting with Commissioner Higgs that was attended by Councilman Eschenberg, Ann Birch, and Clerk Susan Kabana.  Mr. Eschenberg has written a memo to the Mayor and Council regarding what transpired.  It is his recommendation that we vacate the ROWs.

CLERK:  nothing

ACTION ITEMS:

1.  REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF SITE PLAN, DR. LEEDY, MEDICAL BUILDING CORNER OF MALABAR ROAD AND WEBER ROAD.

Mr. Phelps explained to Council that all the major issues have been addressed and satisfied.  As builts will take care of any other issues that come up.  Mr. Eschenberg asked how the water line would be paid for.  Mr. Hall explained that Dr. Leedy would pay a large portion, but approximately 25K will be the Town’s cost and will come from that utility fund and will not be recouped.  The Doctor office would only need an eight-inch line and it would be coming off a 12-inch.  Mr. Hall felt it prudent to put in the 12-inch rather than go back and retrofit in a few years.  The water line will go no further that the medical office. How much will be recovered immediately? Approximately 35K.   As the area develops, the Town would recover more.  What about the trailer park?  Mr. Hall stated the DEP’s rule states that once potable water goes by their project, they will no longer issue a permit to them for their own water system.  They will have to hook up once the water line goes by.

MOTION:   Tinio-Borton/Eschenberg to approve.
VOTE:  All aye.

2.  REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF CONDITIONAL USE FOR CELL TOWER SITE AT THE MALABAR FIRE STATION.

MOTION:  Eschenberg/Tinio-Borton to approve.   Discussion.  

Mr. Eschenberg asked if they would have to meet the requirements for a utility.  Mr. Phelps explained that regarding the height of the tower the Board of Adjustment Hearing had already been scheduled for June 7, 2001.  A question was raised about the drainage plan.  Mr. Phelps explained that they were exempt from St. Johns permitting.  Mr. Hall said there is some flexibility in the exact location of the tower in regards to the area-designated wetlands.  The Mayor asked if the negotiations included possible lighting for the ball fields.  Mr. Hall said that the tower did not suit that need because it will not be situated near enough to the fields.  They chose instead to put the Fire Department radio tower on it.  

VOTE:  All aye.


3.  REQUEST TO VACATE RIGHT OF WAYS WITHIN MALABAR SCRUB SANCTUARY.

Resident Jane Havet, 1125 Marie Street, asked to be recognized.  She addressed Council by asking why she wasn’t contacted about giving easement along Marie.  Why was the Town trying to gain this easement, and why now.  She asked how much the Town had spent on this issue to date.  She said there was only one property owner past her property that she was aware of, so why go to all this effort.  Why can’t she negotiate with the Town to give an easement from her side and not impact the Sanctuary at all.  Mr. Eschenberg explained that the road ordinance requires 30’ from each side of the section line.   Mr. Hall explained that no money had been spent on this and there were no plans to spend anything on it.  We have wanted the additional ROW since 1992.  When the County bought the property for the Sanctuary, our 15-foot right-of-way disappeared.  Because it showed on the 1915 plat map, the County Commission decided at their meeting of May 22, 2001, to remove it from the portion being sold to the State.  

MOTION:  Eschenberg/Rivet to vacate the interior rights of way within the Malabar Scrub Sanctuary.  Discussion.   Mr. Eschenberg stated that the County was going to sell the Sanctuary to the State, regardless of what Malabar does.  Malabar has nothing to gain from holding out.  Ms. Tinio-Borton asked if Malabar would come to regret vacating.  Mr. Rivet stated that we don’t have the leverage to hold out and that we risk losing the good will of the County.  We are not giving up our legal ROW.

VOTE: All Aye.


4.  PLANNING AND ZONING RECOMMENDATION FOR BOARD VACANCY.

The Mayor stated that if it was Council’s consensus to have alternates on the Boards to automatically move up, so be it.  Mr. Rivet thought that there should be a process defined to move the alternates up, and once defined, we should follow it.  He felt it should still go before Council.  The Mayor makes recommendations  initially to fill a vacancy on a Board and that seemed to work.  The process of giving alternates a number and having them move up per that is not always in the best interest of the Town.  When a vacancy occurs on a Board, the other alternate may be much better qualified.  That is his point.  Eschenberg thought each Board knows best who the better candidate is and should make their recommendations to Council of which alternate to move up when an opening on a Board occurs.  The Board knows who attends the meetings and participates and is interested.  The purpose of numbering the alternates is for voting purposes.  In the absence of a regular member, alternate #1 votes; if two are absent then alternate #2 votes also.  Mr. Phelps stated that they are reviewing the Administrative Section of the Code that deals with this, and he would like Council consensus on this because that would be the language that will be used.  Council agreed without objection.  

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  

Mayor recognized Bill Withers, 2324 Candy Lane, Malabar.  He reported that four homes in Malabar had been recently broken into during the day.  He asked the Mayor to request more patrols by Brevard County Sheriff’s Office.  He asked Mr. Hall what it would cost to put a dedicated patrol car in Malabar between 8AM and 5PM.  He has not seen a deputy on his street since 1997.  The Mayor explained that the BCSO is operating on a tight budget, but he would call and see what he could do.  Mr. Cameron suggested using residents by encouraging neighbors to join Watch Groups.  Put an article in the Mailboat about watching for unfamiliar vehicles, getting tag numbers.  The Mayor suggested making eye contact. Ms. Horton stated that they have a Neighborhood Watch on their street. 

The second item is his request that the Town recognize Mr. Richard Cameron for all his contributions by passing a resolution naming a portion of the trail after him.  

Jason Holister, 2520 Weber Road (at Atz) asked to speak.  He has lived here for four months and has had nothing but trouble with people to the south of him on Weber and also the constant traffic coming in from the west end of Atz Road which is supposed to be a dead-end.  It connects to Agora Street in Palm Bay and is a bad area.  Mr. Cameron said he doesn’t even ride out that way anymore because it is so trashy.   Dr. Leedy stated that the vacant property across the street from their house on Smith Lane has nesting birds and yet from about 9:00 or 10:00 P.M. until the wee hours of the morning they hear people running around on 4-wheel drive and ATVs over there.  She asked if maybe these incidents are connected.  Mr. Holister has been in and filed citizen complaints, and has spoken to Mr. Phelps and BCSO.  He doesn’t like having to do this but it is a terrible situation.  Mr. Hall was not aware of this complaint and promised to resolve it by closing off the west end of Atz to traffic.  Mr. Cameron suggested getting BCSO and Palm Bay Police to jointly intense their patrol of this area.  Mr. Hall assured him that the BCSO and PBPD were both aware of situation.  He will get with the BCSO regarding the break-ins.

REPORTS:  MAYOR, COUNCIL: 
- Horton – noted change in date for the Malabar Fire Department party.  It has been rescheduled for June 30, 2001.

-  Tinio-Borton – nothing.

-  Eschenberg – nothing.

 - Rivet – regarding naming trails, he supports naming the entire trail after Mr. Cameron.  Mr. Hall mentioned that there may trouble renaming the Sand Hill Trail because of grant funding requirements.  Mayor suggested turning this over to the Park and Recreation Board for their recommendation of what area to name after Mr. Cameron.  They will then bring it back to Council.  

Mr. Rivet also stated that the 5-year plan is languishing.  He ran on that issue.  He asked that the Clerk provide them with a 5-year planning horizon instead of a 1-year she has done in the past. 

Mayor adjourned the meeting without objection.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.








BY:

ATTEST:   





Mayor Phillip R. Crews, Chair

Debby K. Franklin

Deputy Town Clerk

DATE: 



